SHARON SANITARY AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES
January 25, 2022 @ 5:15pm
Sharon Council Chambers / Teleconference Meeting

Pledge of Allegiance

ATTENDEES
Sharon Sanitary Board Members
Francis P. Connelly, Chairman
David George, Vice Chairman- Via Zoom
David Stabile

SHARON SANITARY AUTHORITY EMPLOYEES
Todd Carenbauer, Authority Manager
Jason Tomko, Finance 
Nakol Wentling, Billing Clerk

ALSO, IN ATTENDANCE
Burt DeVries – Upper Shenango- Via Zoom
William Madden, Solicitor

ABSENT
Edward A. Winslow, Secretary

1. Approval of Minutes of November 23, 2021
Motion: David Stabile
Seconded: David George
Approved Unanimously: 3:0

1. Public Comments for Agenda Items Only- None

1. Chairman’s Report – None

1. Finance Report – Jason Tomko
3. Status of Accounts
1. Sharon Sanitary Authority’s next round of terminations is set for March 15, 2022. SSA is an approved vendor for a new LIHWAP-Low Income Household Water Assistance Program to help low- income families pay upwards to $2,500 in delinquent wastewater fees. The plan is to mail out a flyer with the 20-Day termination letter to provide residents with information and resources on where to apply for the grant. Since the November 23, 2021, meeting, SSA has collected an additional $5,500 in delinquent sewer fees for a grand total of $93,503.00 collected for our November 17, 2021, round of terminations. There are currently 13 residents with terminated water services.  


1. Manager’s Report – Todd Carenbauer
4. Report on status of the treatment plant and collection system 
1. Treatment Plant is operating well but they are having some supply chain issues with replacement pump parts. Majority of SSA’s pumps are German pumps and they are having some trouble with overseas shipping. In the meantime, the treatment plant has been operating using some additional spare pumps. Everything within the Collection system is running well. Still working on the Jefferson Ave Sewer Main Upgrade and assisting the City of Sharon with plowing.   
1. Solicitor’s Report – None
1. Old Business
1. Jefferson Ave Sewer Main Upgrade Update
1. SSA submitted a Highway Occupancy Permit to PennDOT that is currently under review. Once SSA completes the permit requirements they can begin the bidding process in a month or so. Depending on the availability of supplies, they hope to break ground in May or June and have the project completed by end of Summer 2022.

1. New Business
   a)   Board Reorganization
1. David George nominated Francis P. Connelly as Chairman of the SSA Board.
Seconded: David Stabile
Approved Unanimously: 3-0

2. David Stabile nominated David George as Vice Chairman of the SSA Board. 
Seconded: Francis Connelly
Approved Unanimously: 3-0

3. Francis P. Connelly nominated David Stabile as Secretary of the SSA Board.
Seconded: David George
Approved Unanimously: 3-0


1. Executive Session – None

1. Public comments – None

1. Motion to Adjourn
Motion: Francis P. Connelly	
Approved Unanimously: 3-0



